

Site Council Meeting Minutes February, 2021

Present: Damian Crowson, Ben Bickle, Nicole Brown, Dale Fisher, Susie Biller, Carla Carter

Remote: Rob Saunders

Absent:

The minutes were reviewed from the previous meeting, Ben Bickle made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Nicole seconded the motion, the minutes were approved unanimously.

Damian presented how we are planning to hold conferences in April. We will be focusing on creating a profile of graduation for each students. Each of our teachers will be assigned 20-22 students. Our staff will contact each family and meet virtually or in person. Our counselors, our school resource office and our juvenile justice school outreach officer will also be supporting us by connecting with a group of students and their families. We will have a staff training on March 12th on transcript interpretation and creating a script for conferences.

Our attendance rates are close to 90%, we appreciate the hard work Patti Wassink has been doing with attendance and communicating with our students and families. We continue tracking students and motivating them to log on and come in person to school.

Our Junior Class currently has an 81% passing rate. This year' seniors are doing a decent job getting their classes completed from previous quarters and keeping up on this quarter. Theresa our grad coach is working hard with our seniors. Last year we had an 84% grad rate and we are hoping to have as good or better of a rate this year. We are concerned about our freshman and sophomores.

We have discussed an Intervention Schedule with our teachers. We have looked at different bell schedules and the possibility of putting it into place when we need to. We would shorten our 4 period a day classes on occasion and create a 5th period of intervention. Students would go to the classes they need to make up work in. Students could retake-remake assignments and assessments. Theresa and Damian will make a plan so everyone who is here has a place to go.

We have a lighting project set up in the future. Pro Electric gave us a quote for new high intensity lights in the school entry way, inside and outside of the front doors, both of our bathrooms in the rock hallway outside of the gym, and the hallway down to the F hallway. It will be much brighter and safer inside and outside of the front of our school.

There is a leak in the gym that is causing the gym floor to buckle. Maintenance has been monitoring the floor and has an outside company looking at replacing and refinishing the floor. .

Rob said that he would like HV to continue its efforts and focus on college credit opportunities for our students. We had a good connection with RCC and our students earning dual credits. The

parameters due to HEK for the teachers has changed. Damian will reach out to KCC and we will continue to work on a plan for our kids moving forward.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45